RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT 301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: Radnor Township Commissioners; Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager; William M. White, Director of Finance; Stephen F. Norcini, Township Engineer; Steve McNelis, Co-Interim Public Works Director; Mark Domenick, Co-Interim Public Works Director; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Kevin W. Kochanski, Director of Community Development; Bill Cassidy, Field Leader; Deputy Chief Chris Flanagan, Officer Alex Janoski; Officer Pat Lacey, Officer Ken Piree, Traffic Safety Unit; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer for Gilmore and Associates; Vera DiMaio and Lori DeNicola

FR: William A. Colarulo

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, February 21, 2018, 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Request for a crosswalk at the Barrack Hebrew Academy

Staff Traffic Committee does not recommend a crosswalk at this time due to the fact there are no current sidewalks in the area of the proposed location by Barrack Hebrew Academy. Furthermore, Bryn Mawr Avenue is a state highway and would need approval from PennDot. Staff Traffic does recommend upgrading the light bulbs on the overhead street lights for greater visibility. Discussions will occur in the future with the Radwyn Apartments and Barrack Hebrew Academy regarding this issue.

2. Arbordale Road and South Devon Avenue – Town Hall Meeting

Public Works Department Field Leader Bill Cassidy stated the following improvements were made. They included: Replaced existing signs with 36" highly reflectives (all three); on the two stop signs at South Devon, installed red flashers on each for 30 days; at each approach, installed a Stop Ahead sign; installed yellow flashers on each for 30 days; replaced faded bridge height sign at Liberty/South Devon; installed a new bridge height sign at South Devon and Valley Forge.

3. Tom Farnash and neighbors are concerned regarding sight distance at Deep Dene Road and 320 (S. Springmill Road)

Highway Patrol Officer Ken Piree conducted a site visit and spoke with property owners of the affected intersections. All bushes have been trimmed back and the sight distance has been brought to Radnor Code and PennDot sight distance requirements.

4. Lisa Laird, resident of Lowrys Lane concerns for speeding on Lowry's Lane and Meredith Road; Vehicles not obeying Stop signs

Staff Traffic revisited the Special Report which was introduce in Staff Traffic in 2017. The Report stated that the data collected verified that speeding was not an inherent issue on Lowrys Lane. Staff Traffic recommends placing a speed board on Lowrys Lane and continuing with stop sign enforcement.

5. Carey Boyd is requesting to hold the annual Radnor Elementary School Smart Run 5K on May 20th, 2018 from 0800 to 1000 hours.

Staff Traffic Committee approves the Radnor Elementary School Smart Run 5K on May 20, 2018. All requirements were satisfied.

6. Meeting on March 21, 2018 at 7 PM - Traffic Forum

Deputy Superintendent Chris Flanagan announced at the request of the Women of League Voters, Radnor Township Police Department will be hosting a Traffic Forum Meeting to be held on March 21, 2018 and invited all to attend.

7. Audubon Road/Conestoga Road

Commissioner Clarke requests an evaluation of sight distance for motorists turning onto Conestoga Road.

Highway Patrol Officer Ken Piree reports two (2) "No Left Turn" sign clearly posted. The burm and bushes need to be in compliance. Highway Patrol will follow up with the property owners to comply with sight distance requirements.

OLD BUSINESS

See attached spreadsheet for pending issues